
  
Munson Township Board of Supervisors 

April 21, 2025 
 
April 2025 monthly meeting of the Munson Township Board of Supervisors was called to order 
at 7:00 PM by Chairman Butch Gertken 
 
Present: 
Chairman: Butch Gertken 
Supervisors: Matt Burg, Joe Willenbring  
Clerk: Kathy Hemmesch 
Elected Treasurer: Robin Caufman   
P&Z Administrator: Lynn Burg 
P&Z Chairman: Dean Holthaus 
 
Minutes read from the March 2025 meeting. Motion to approve by Burg, 2nd by Willenbring. 
All in favor 

Xcel Energy submitted the final plat on NSP’s Horseshoe Lake Addition at 23265 193rd Avenue, 
Richmond for approval and signature. Motion by Burg to approve, second by Willenbring. 
Motion carried 3-0 
 
A+ Custom Homes presented the preliminary plat for Buffalo Ridge Estates 3rd Addition for 
development in Section 14 for approval and signatures. Motion by Burg to approve, second by 
Willenbring. Motion carried 3-0 
 
Farming Township Supervisors were present to discuss 260th Street. Blading & maintenance 
will remain split between both townships. Snow removal on the east end will be paid by 
Farming Twp and west end by Munson Twp. Tarring projects for 223rd Ave and 260th St were 
discussed. Farming Twp said 223rd Ave tar overlay was priority for them at this time.  
They agree 260th St needs patching and overlay as well. 
 
Bid results were received from Stearns County for the culvert replacement on 246th Street. 
Recommendation by Willenbring, seconded by Burg to award the lowest bidder, Land Pride 
Construction, LLC $189,736.00. All in favor. 
 
Dean Holthaus stated the Planning & Zoning Board recommended appointing Jerry Hemmesch 
to fill the open seat on the board. Motion by Burg to approve the recommendation, second by 
Willenbring. Motion carried 3-0 
 
Burg gave an update on the Chain of Lakes Fire Department. 



  
 
Motion by Burg, second by Willenbring to review and pay bills. 
 
No further business. Meeting extended to April 23rd 4:30 pm for annual road inspection. 
 
Minutes submitted by: Kathy Hemmesch, Clerk  
 
__________________________________Chair 
 
__________________________________ Clerk 
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